
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

To: City of Dunwoody, Georgia – Mayor and City Council 

From: Howard J. Koontz, City Planner  

Date: April 26, 2010 

 
Subject: Peachtree Industrial Boulevard Access Road Naming 

In coordination with the Georgia Department of Transportation and the Dunwoody Police 
Department, the City of Dunwoody has been made aware that the NW Access Road for Peachtree 
Industrial Boulevard –located within Dunwoody’s corporate limits- does not bear an “official” name.  
This presents a public safety challenge for our Police Department when responding to incidents and 
accidents. Naming the street will ameliorate potential confusion and improve clarity from a public 
safety standpoint.  

See the attached maps that highlight existing and proposed conditions.  Staff proposes naming the 
road “Peachtree Industrial Access Road.” 

In officially naming this public street, staff has followed the procedure outlined in Chapter 23, 
Section 1 of City Code. The item was first heard at a Public Hearing at the regular February Planning 
Commission meeting. There was no discussion on the item, and the motion carried 7-0. This action 
before you this evening is being undertaken in conjunction with a City Council Public Hearing, 
already held on February 22, 2009.  

Both the DeKalb County GIS and Planning Departments have been contacted, and the USPS will 
later be notified through these DeKalb Departments. 
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STATE OF GEORGIA 
CITY OF DUNWOODY  RESOLUTION 2010-02-06 
 
 

 

WHEREAS: The City has the responsibility to provide for the health, safety and welfare 
of the citizens of the City; and 

WHEREAS: The proper naming of a street contributes to the health, safety and welfare 
of the citizens by making sure that any necessary emergency response is 
properly made; and 

WHEREAS: The City had identified that the Northwest Access Road of Peachtree 
Industrial Boulevard within the limits of the City had not properly been 
named and thus has initiated the naming procedure pursuant to Article I, 
Section 1 of Chapter 23 (Streets and Sidewalks) of the City Code of 
Ordinances; and 

WHEREAS: A public hearing has been held in front of the Planning Commission and 
all owners of record who have property fronting on said Northwest Access 
Road of Peachtree Industrial Boulevard have been properly notified of 
same, and proper notice of the public hearings has been published in the 
City’s official legal organ; and 

WHEREAS: The Mayor and City Council have held a public hearing pursuant to 
Chapter 23 on February 22, 2010 and all proper notifications of said 
meeting have been made by the City. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Council for the City of 
Dunwoody that such portion of the Northwest Access Road of Peachtree Industrial Boulevard, 
running southbound, as is within the geographic limits of the City of Dunwoody shall hereafter be 
officially named Peachtree Industrial Boulevard Access Road. 

 
SO RESOLVED AND EFFECTIVE, this 26

A RESOLUTION NAMING THE NORTHWEST ACCESS ROAD OF PEACHTREE 
INDUSTRIAL BOULEVARD 

th

Sharon Lowery, City Clerk   (Seal) 

 day of April, 2010. 
 

Approved:    

 

__________________________ 

Ken Wright, Mayor  

Attest: 

 

___________________________ 


	PIB Access Road Memo
	PIB Access Road Maps
	Resolution to name PIB Access Road

